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Mount Gambier Veteran & Vintage Car Club Inc. 

2022 - 2023 Club Officers 

                                                                                                                                                                                                 
 
PLEASE NOTE: 
 (K) marks those who hold a key to the Club Rooms. If for any reason you may need to get into 
the clubrooms please contact one of the Club officers who has a key. 
 

  POSITION NAME MOBILE HOME EMAIL 

K President John C Hill 0400 247 243  erskine1927@bigpond.com 

 Vice President Haydn McPherson 0408 803 097 08 87250620 
jennifer.mcpherson@  

bigpond.com 

 Secretary  Peter Roulstone 0410 424 990 08 87250823 proulstone@hotmail.com 

 
Treasurer & Membership 

Secretary 
Sonya Hosking 0428 966 304  grason28@hotmail.com 

 Club Captain Morry Mashado 0455 250 308   

 Newsletter Editor      

k Committee Member Jim Simpson 0417 840 287  jsimpson47@bigpond.com 

K Committee Member Steve Scotland 0418 809 826  
 scotland@totaldesign.com

.au 

k Committee Member Peter Hopgood 0417 892 335 08 87230905 prlhopgood@gmail.com 

 Committee Member Nick Hunt 0487 308 950   

K 
Historic Vehicle Registrar/

Committee 
John C Hill 0400 247 243  

 erskine1927@bigpond.co

m 

 
Historic Vehicle Registra-

tion 
Andrew Cameron 0438 816 621  08 87268071   atcam@slmember.on.net  

 
Historic Vehicle Registra-

tion 
Peter Hopgood 0417 892 335 08 87230905 prlhopgood@gmail.com 

 
Historic Vehicle Registra-

tion 
Peter Roulstone 0410 424 990  proulstone@hotmail.com 

 Federation Representative Morry Mashado 0455 250 308   

 Grounds Person Ian Haines 0422 989 969  mariakh@live.com.au 

 Grounds Person Jim Simpson 0417 840 287  jsimpson47@bigpond.com 

 Public Officer Peter Roulstone 0410 424 990 08 87250823 proulstone@hotmail.com 

 Publicity Officer Colin Thompson 0417 855 436 08 87218693 colvis2@gmail.com 

 Librarian 
Sonya & Graham Hosking  

and Steve Scotland 
0428 966 304  grason28@hotmail.com 

K Property Officer Steve Scotland 0418 809 826   

K Clubs Room Caretaker 
Sonya and Graham Hosk-

ing and Helen Douglas 
0428 966 304           grason28@hotmail.com 

K Bar Manager Alan Whitehead 0407 196 337   

K SBT Production Coordinator     

K SBT Production Coordinator  Jim Simpson 0417 840 287  jsimpson47@bigpond.com 

mailto:atcam@slmember.on.net
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The Mount Gambier Veteran & Vintage Car Club is a  

member of the Federation of Historic  

Motoring Clubs SA Inc 
Disclaimer:  

Any opinion expressed in articles or features published in this edition of the ‘Southern Border Torque’ are solely the 

views and opinions’ of the contributors and are not necessarily the views or the opinions of the Editor, Club Officers 

or Members of the Mount Gambier Veteran & Vintage Car Club who cannot accept  responsibility for the accuracy of 

materials supplied in this edition. 

• The Club caters for people who have an interest and appreciation in the preservation or restoration of motor 
vehicles from Veterans through to only 15 years old. 

• Club Meetings are held on the last Friday of each month at 7.30 pm at the clubrooms (except December or oth-
er rare occasions when the change will be advised in the newsletter). Committee Meetings are held on the 2nd 
Monday of each month at 7.30pm. 

• Visitors and prospective new Members are always welcome at Meetings and Club Events. 

• The Club Membership year is from 1st September to 30th August. 

• The Annual General Meeting is held on the last Friday in August. 

• Vehicle Registration through the South Australian Government’s Historic Registration System is available to 
Financial Members of the Club who have an eligible vehicle. See one of our H.V.R. Authorized Persons, John 
Hill or Andrew Cameron. 

• To order name badges or purchase club car badges contact the Treasurer.  

• The Editor welcomes events and restoration articles and photos from members for inclusion in the Southern 
Border Torque. Contact the Editor by phone or email. 

• A wide variety of events are organized throughout the year to encourage the regular use of member’s vehicles 
and to promote friendships among people with similar interests. 

 

Life Members: 
Dennis and Sue Bald - Ron and Andrea Disher -Doug and Vivienne Hill -John Hill -Murray and Kaye Langford -
Brian Short –Colin and Mavis Thompson– Morry and Margrett Mashado. 
 

Membership Subs for 2021-2022: 
Subscriptions remain at $75 with the new members joining fee $20 
 

 
                                             President’s Report 

 

      What a sad period we have had, first with the passing of Dennis English then the passing 

of Life Member Ray Randall and Founding Life Member Robert Lawson. Our sincere condo-

lences to all the families and their friends. 

On a brighter note the “Not the Australia Day Tour” was a great success. We were blessed 

with wonderful weather absolutely marvelous food and the chance to catch up with old friends and meet 

new ones amongst the tour entrants.  Our visits to Barry Maney Ford truck section and the Limestone 

Quarry were of great interest along with the run to Kalangadoo, what an interesting collection of railway 

memorabilia and odd and ends.  Well done to the Tour Committee and helpers for once again conducting 

a great weekend. 

The run to Kingston was spot on, what with the weather and great food and an interesting visit to “Kevs 

Tractor Kolection” and the old power house it was a top day. With thanks to the Southern Ports Vehicle 

and Restoration Club and the Lions Club. Well done. It would have been nice to see a few more out on 

the run, those who attended had a very enjoyable day. 

We are still in need of someone to step up as Newsletter Editor, so please, there must be someone out 

there, perhaps you have a mate that could help you or maybe it could be a shared position to make it eas-

ier.  Thank you to Jason Smaling for an interesting write up on the “Not the Australia Day Tour”. We look 

forward to seeing members out and about as the weather warms up. Happy motoring till next month. 

                                            John C. Hill  
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COCKYS AUTOPRO MOUNT GAMBIER 

144 Commercial Street East, Mount Gambier, 

South Australia 5290 

Email: sales@mountgambier.autopro.com.au 

Phone: (08) 8723 1077 

 This months winner is 

No draw this month 

 

COMMERCIAL HOTEL 

76 Commercial Street West 

Mount Gambier SA 5290 

8725 3006  

May’s Winner is; 

……Not conducted this month……. 

...But thanks for the support Commersh... 

  

Morning Tea at the Club Rooms 

This month every Thursday the Clubrooms will be open                                                

from 10.00-12.00  

    Come and have a coffee and a chat….feel welcome to bring friends along...and maybe pick up a Club 

member who is unable to get there under their own steam...see you there. Margrett. 

Welcome to New Members: 

Anthony and Gerlinda Jones. 1948 MG TC. 

Glen and Staci Shephard. 1954 FJ Holden 

A tourist asks an Irishman: "Why do Scuba divers always fall backwards off their boats?"  

To which the Irishman replies: “ If they fell forwards, they’d still be in the bloody boat. 

https://www.google.com.au/search?q=commercial+hotel+mount+gambier&source=hp&ei=VOnkYbPiCcytoASTr6LACA&iflsig=ALs-wAMAAAAAYeT3ZKojBX0SwzfCHsq1Squ5O67vAHmq&gs_ssp=eJzj4tZP1zcsSS-oSiswNWC0UjGoSEy0TDWySDRNNUo1SzU0trQCChmlJJmkWqQYpJiYJiUaeckl5-fmphYlZybmKGTkl6TmKO


 5 

Temporary -Editors Report 

I have stepped up to assist the club to produce this months newsletter. I realise we all may 

lead busy lives, but it still needs a member to please consider taking on the editor position. 

The newsletter is the life line of the club in communications to its members  When I took on 

the role of editor a few years ago I never had any experience in that type of role within the 

club. I was a one finger typist and still am, I did have some basic computer skills. I hold a 

very strong view that if I can do it any one can. I am prepared to assist whoever takes it on. 

Please contact a Committee Member if you are interested in taking on the position of Edi-

tor. 

Frans Smaling-Temporary Editor. 

Flash back-Casterton Pride of Ownership Weekend 2005 
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                                                      Club Coming Events 2022/2023 

This coming November is packed full of events, some of these events are on the same dates 
so I have to pick the runs that I think might be the most interesting and price efficient. 
Saturday, November the 5th, we have two events to pick from and I will list them both and 
you can chose which one you wish to attend, they will both be considered club events so will 
go to club points for the end of year awards. 
The reason that I have listed both events is because our Club was invited to both, I would 
hate to think that a member missed out on one or the other because it was not listed. 

Event #1 
The Millicent Show. Saturday 5th November 2022. 
Gather at the Club Rooms at 8.15 am to leave for Millicent at 8.30 to be at the show grounds around 9.30.  
We enter the show grounds off Hanson Lane ( this lane is off the Adelaide Road). I think we should all 
meet outside Mac Ford and go in convoy to the show grounds.  
There is no entry fee for the car and driver but there is a fee for any passengers. The fee mentioned is 
$16.00. 
The event is open from 10.00 until 3.00 pm or after the parade. 

Event #2 
Coonawarra Running Festival Show and Shine. November 5th 2022. 
Gather at the Club Rooms 8.15 to depart for Coonawarra at 8.30 am The venue is at the Tennis Courts, 
Helen Street, Coonawarra. 
All display vehicles are to be parked by 11.00am. 
The entry fee on the day is $25.00 (this goes to a charity). 
Presentation is at 1.30 event closes at 2.30. 

PLEASE NOTE it’s not essential but I would like an idea of numbers going to the individual events. 
Margrit and I will  be attending the Millicent show. 

The Armstrong Siddeley Club, have a run and have programmed a three day event in our area. 
The dates picked are 11th, 12th and 13th of November 2022. 
Their club would like to meet with ours but at the time I needed to get the details for the newsletter their 
club has not been able to give any further information. 
With this event I will just have to wing it and supply details via social media. 

Portland run. 
Saturday, November 19th, The Portland Power House Club have invited our club to participate in their 
50th anniversary. 
We would need to be in Portland by 9.30(SA) time to be able to join in the street parade starting at 10.30 
(SA) time.  
There will be free admission to the museum, BBQ lunch, lucky door prize. 
We would need to gather at the club rooms at 7.30am to leave at 8.00am. Travelling via Nelson. 
The Portland Club Rooms and Museum are located at Cnr of Glenelg and Percy Street. 

The High Wheeler Rally. November 20th to 25th.  The Rally has been fully organised and catered for.  A 

BBQ at the Club on Sunday 20th at 6 pm for rally entrants. Club members will be very welcomed if they  

want to meet and greet them. The High Wheeler Rally itinerary is set in place, if any club members wishes 

to join them on any of their runs please contact John C Hill 0400 247 243 for details.  
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We need your shares and likes please!!! In 2022 we have a 
brand new Facebook page.... So we need everyone's help 
to spread the word to ensure everyone stays up to date 
with all the exciting things we have on offer at this year's 
Mount Gambier Family Truck show. Coming to you on No-
vember 26th 2022... you don't want to miss it!  

RAISING MONEY FOR THOSE LESS FORTUNATE IN THE 

LIMESTONE COAST THIS CHRISTMAS  

There will be a classic car display at the Truck Show, Club 
members are welcome to display their cars.                            
Further Info  secretary@mgtrucshow.com.au 

Mount Gambier 

Show Grounds. 

Events time 10 am-

3.30pm 

                                                      Club Coming Events 2022/2023 Page 2 

Casterton Pride of Ownership Day (POO Day). 
Saturday 26th and Sunday 27th of November 2022. 
If club members wish to go on Friday afternoon, (to camp out for the tractor run on Saturday morning) or 
travel on Saturday to the event I will leave it up to you to set the travel times. 
Those Club Members that would like to go on the Sunday I think we would need to be at the club rooms 
at 7.30 am to leave for Casterton at 8.00am, those wishing to go from their homes can make their own 
departure times. 
At this stage Margrit and I will go over on Friday arvo with caravan and spend the two nights painting 
Casterton red. 
I will arrange some one to be at the club rooms for the members that would be travelling Sunday. 
NOTE: the POO Day information flyer below. 
I hope you all enjoy November. 
Morry, Club Captain. 

Saturday the 26th of November is the Truck Show held at the Mt Gambier Showgrounds. 
The Truck Show is looking for vehicles for display. 
At this stage I do not have any information on the format etc so again details will have to be put on social 
media. Flyer below. 

The Commercial Hotel  upstairs on the veranda has been booked for 2022 Presentation Lunch. 
11th of December ( Sunday) 
Time 11.30 am for 12 noon start. 
Put this date on your calendar. 
Morry, Club Captain. 
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Not the AUSTRALIA DAY TOUR. Held 23rd, 24th and 25th September 2022 
 

                    It had been a long time coming but finally the Mount Gambier Veteran And Vintage Car Club was finally able to hold our annual tour usually 

reserved for the Australia day long weekend, but this year postponed until September when the sun is once again shining and Spring is in the air.                                                                                                            

After the disappointment of having to cancel the clubs main event early in the year our tour committee had regrouped and been working hard 

through the winter months to re organise the tour, and now into Spring, finally the time had come, the Tour weekend was upon us.                                                                                                                             

On Friday afternoon the club rooms were open to welcome tour entrants and a varied and colourful array of vehicles began to fill the grounds, it was a 

time to make new acquaintance and shake the hand of an old friend, after all the tour is all about the people and fellowship we share. The “old tin” 

we travel in is the common interest that brings us all together and Friday afternoon to entertain us a visit to a modern new truck workshop was organ-

ised. The workshop is part of the Barry Maney group and close enough to the club rooms that we could have walked to the facility, but this is the tour 

so cars and trucks were taken on the visit.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

We were welcomed to the workshop by Leigh Thorne, a long time employee of the Barry Maney Group that had given us his time to host the tour so 

we could gain an insight into the happenings of a modern truck dealership. Leigh spoke highly of the company's philosophy towards its workers and 

support of local business and was very happy to demonstrate a truck hoist lifting a very large Kenworth high in the air so we could have a look at its 

underbelly, we were also permitted to climb aboard to look into the cab of a brand new, proudly built in Melbourne Australia Kenworth and get a view 

from the captains chair.  Leigh was very happy answering our questions and spoke of the dollar value of these Goliaths of the road and how different 

customers require and expect different things, I thought chrome and bling were big in the 50’s but when you see first hand and up close the accesso-

ries and mountains of shiny stuff being applied to some of these work horses it is on a scale all on its own  Friday concluded back at the club rooms for 

an evening of socialising and catching up over pizza and a beverage, looking forward to Saturday                                                                                                                                                             

The sun had risen on a glorious spring Saturday and we were again greeting new arrivals and enjoying a cuppa and a chat at the club rooms before our 

mid morning departure for Kalangadoo. We travelled together taking the long way around through Pleasant Park then on to Tarpeena and turning off 

at Nangwarry for the final few country miles to Kalangadoo. Taking this route allowed us to amble along and enjoy the picturesque country side as we 

wound through hills of rolling green pasture, past native scrub and tall plantation timber, as our club president John Hill had mentioned in his wel-

come note to tour entrants our little part of the world certainly was  looking beautiful and at its best, the paddocks are green, the live stock are plump, 

the crops are looking good, wild flowers are in bloom and there are plenty of ducks and swans on the swamps and water laying in red gum studded 

paddocks.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        

Our arrival in Kalangadoo was met by waving locals as we made our way to our designated parking ground, our tour providing a spectacular display of 

vehicles to compliment the Kalangadoo Spring Fair and proved to be quite an attraction in the town judging by the number of people who were mak-

ing their way around the parking area admiring our cars. Our day in Kalangadoo was spent among the stalls of the School fete and the Spring Fair with 

a visit to the Kalangadoo Railway Museum where curator and retired railway man Peter Savage with his passion and eccentricity provided us with an 

entertaining insight into Kalangadoo’s Rail history while club member Nick Hunt made sure we all got our lunches and the urn was hot back at Kalan-

gadoo Institute Hall.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     

At our leisure we made our way back to Mount Gambier to once again congregate at our club rooms to enjoy the good company and fellowship found 

among tour entrants and for the traditional fine evening meal and the entertainment of the all important raffle draw that saw many happy winners 

taking home some excellent prizes courtesy of some generous sponsors. On average Mount Gambier has rain on 2 out of 3 days in September so we 

were fortunate with the favourable weather for touring holding out on Sunday morning as we rendezvoused  at the Lady Nelson Visitor Centre to put 

our cars on public display and what a display we were able to put on with well over 50 automobiles spanning decades of motoring history and barely 2 

alike. After a few words from club secretary Peter Roulstone and Mark Fulford from major sponsor, Bendigo Bank it was “Lady's and Gentlemen Start 

Your Engines” and we were off to explore the Compton lime stone quarries.                                                                                                                                                                                                  

The short drive out to the quarry was a joy as we wound our way through the Compton back roads until we descended into the stark white pit that 

was the Gambier Earth Movers Lime stone quarry. The quarry is a very large hole in the ground so there was plenty of room to park our cars and gath-

er by the tall stone shed where we were greeted by Antony Rice, a long time quarry man who seemed to delight in having an audience to share his 

knowledge and expertise of all facets of limestone and extracting the various forms of it from the ground as he gave an excellent and interesting talk 

covering the formation of the limestone, its special and unique proprieties and how there were different types of limestone extracted from the quarry 

used for different purposes. Perfectly timed cloud cover began to roll in reducing the glare and providing a comfortable ambiance in the stark white 

stone Quarry as Antony started up the stone saw and gave a demonstration of how the stone was cut from the ground, this seemed to spark off an 

entirely new array of questions from the audience, all expertly answered by Antony.  
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Not the AUSTRALIA DAY TOUR. Held 23rd, 24th and 25th September 2022 

BARRY MANEY TRUCK WORKSHOP 

After thanking  Antony with a customary round of applause for giving us a generous part of his Sunday we slowly made our way back to the club rooms 

where committee and their helpers had once again been very busy and prepared a first class BBQ lunch and where Leah from Shannons Insurance was 

waiting to hand out some awards to some very deserving tour participants. With a few farewell words from Club secretary Peter and Club president 

John, the tour was concluded.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

Thank you to the 2022 tour committee and all the helpers and sponsors for a terrific weekend, an event like this cannot happen without the tireless 

efforts of a small group of dedicated people, congratulations and well done.                                                                                                                                                                                 

Thanks to Jason Smaling for the write up. 
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 Not the AUSTRALIA DAY TOUR. Held 23rd, 24th and 25th September 2022 
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If you wish to advertise 

HERE 

please contact our committee  

 

CARLINE  

 

MOUNT GAMBIER 

(Gambier Exhaust CV and Driveshaft) 

339 Commercial St West 

Mt Gambier, 5290 SA 

Phone: 08 8724 9989 

www.carline.com.au/stores/mt-gambier 

 

 

 

Tile, Bathroom & Plumbing 
 

Cal l  us on (08) 8725 6795  
Shop Hours:  Mon-Fr i  8AM-5PM, Sat :  

8:30-Noon 
216 Commercial  St  East ,  Mt Gambier,  

SA 5290 
www.gambiert i lecent re.com.au  

 

 

 

 

Bucik Tyre Power 

TYRES, PUNCTURE REPAIRS, STEEL WHEELS, AL-

LOY WHEELS, BATTERIES, MECHANICAL REPAIRS 

& SERVICING, 4X4/4WD, BRAKES, SUSPENSION, 

LIGHT COMMERCIAL, FARM , INDUSTRIAL & WHEEL 

ALIGNMENTS.  

218 Commercial Street, Mount Gambier SA 5290 

Phone (08) 8725 0855 

 

 

All makes & Models from the 80’s to 2000’s 

You want it, We’ll get it! 

New & Second hand parts 

Ford, Holde, Toyota, Mitsubishi, Suzuki & more! 

Engine, Trans parts & Gas conversion fitting  

Welding, body & Roadworthy repairs & 4x4 work 

Commercial & Domestic Rebuilds 

08 8739 8251 
Peeweena Rd, Mingbool, SA 

 

www.facebook.com/mingboolresto/ 

 

 

 

 

Interstate or down the road, moving or storing, Jacobs 
Removals will take excellent care of your possessions. 
We offer: 

• Reliable, careful and personalized service 

• Weekly run to Adelaide, Local, intra & interstate 

• Carton, boxes & packing material available 

• Piano moving specialist 
5 Yells Road Moorak SA 5291 

Telephone (08) 8726 8055 or 0417 874 680 
Email admin@jacobsremovals.com.au 

Greg Saunders 

Painter & Decorator 
Over 30 years Experience, No job too big or small! 

Ph: 0412 483 460 

 

 

 

 

 

              Fully Accredited  

 

 

 

BLD.241307                           RTA.AU27791                   RHL.LO38740 

Installation Repairs Tag & test Maintenance 

Phone Lynton: 0402 615 746 

Over 25 years in the Industry locally. 

Fully Licenced for electrical & Airconditioning 

Installation & Repairs to all brands 

Mingbool Restorations 

 

 

            ELECTRICL & AIRCONDITONING 
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VALE 

The Members of the Mount Gambier Veteran and Vintage Car 

Club extend their deepest sympathy to Ava and Family on the 

sad loss of their beloved Ray. 

Rest in Peace  

RAYMOND DANIEL RANDALL (RAY) 

LIFE MEMBER 
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Vale 
ROBERT J LAWSON (BOB) 

FOUNDING AND LIFE MEMBER 

The Members of the Mount Gambier Veteran and Vintage Car 

Club extend their deepest sympathy to Maureen and Family on 

the sad loss of their beloved Robert. 

Rest in Peace  
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MOUNT GAMBIER VETERAN & VINTAGE CAR CLUB INC. 
                                MINUTES OF GENERAL MEETING HELD Friday September 30th , 2022. 
 

MEETING COMMENCED AT 7.30pm 
 
MEMBERS ATTENDING: : Peter Roulstone, John C Hill, Alan Whitehead, Roger Rich, Haydn McPherson, Clem and 
Deb Hutchesson, Morry Mashado, Gavin Moulden, David Carlyle, Ian Haines, Heather Telford, Ellis Telford, Roger 
Telford, Helen Douglass, Stephen Scotland, Sonya Hosking,  
APOLOGIES: Jim and Sandra Simpson, Margritt Mashado, Neil and Chris Flay, Margrett English, Helen Carlyle, Jan 
Telford, Graham Hosking. 

WELCOME TO MEMBERS: John C Hill welcomed the members and visitors  

NEW MEMBERS: Prospective members listed below as visitors  
VISITORS: Tony and Gerlinde Jones, Glen and Charlie Shepard, Brian Dolin 

CONFIRMATION OF GENERAL MEETING MINUTES FOR August 26th, 2022. 

Moved  Alan Whitehead , seconded Gavin Moulden, that minutes of the August meeting be accepted. Car-
ried. 

BUSINESS OUTSTANDING FROM PREVIOUS MEETING: Nil 

Federation Historic Motor Club News: Minutes 20th August General meeting.  

CORRESPONDENCE IN: Portland Powerhouse Car club 50th Birthday Saturday 19th November at the Museum. Gelt-
wood Festival at Millicent  14th to 17th October wanting a car club display on Sunday 16th. Email from Brian and Di-
anne Triplow re Tour. Gallagher Insurance Policy and Tax Invoices CBS Connect email. 

CORRESPONDENCE OUT: Nil  

OTHER CLUB MAGAZINES: Riverland Vintage and Classic Car Club “ The Radiator”. The Vintage Bulletin  

INVITATIONAL EVENTS  

N.A.R.C  Swap Meet Clare Showground 30th October, Anything on wheels Tour 30th October 2022 at Kapunda.  

Moved Peter Roulstone  Seconded, Steve Scotland, that the correspondence be accepted as read. Carried. 

 REPORTS:                                                                                                                                                                                                
Treasurer's Financial Report. 

Accounts: Gallagher Insurance accounts, various amounts for Tour meals, kitchen and Bar supplies. 

Treasurer presented a summarised financial report of the club’s accounts, and accounts for payment. 

Moved  Sonya Hosking, seconded Deb Hutchesson, that the treasurers report accepted, and accounts passed 
for payment.  

Tour Report: Email from the Triplow’s. Financial result will be available next month  

Club Events: Morry Mashado. 

Every Thursday 10 to 12pm Coffee mornings at the clubrooms. Still extremely popular. 

October 9th Run to Kingston detail in SBT and Facebook. Meet clubrooms at 8.00am leave 8.30 need numbers for 
lunch. Club run. 

October 16th Geltwood display in Millicent, Club run more details see Morry, Facebook or SBT. 

Lots of events on in November to choose from some will be club runs  

November 5th .Coonawarra Running Festival Show & Shine, paid entry via registration form SEE Morry if interested 
in going.  
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November 11th to 13th  Armstrong Sidley Rally in town. More details to come. 

November 19th Portland  Museum 50th Anniversary celebration.  See Morry, Facebook or SBT for details nearer the 
date. 

November 27th Casterton P.O.O day. See Morry, Facebook or SBT nearer the date  

November 20th to 25th High Wheeler Rally. More details from John C Hill to come. Club to cater a BBQ lunch on Sun-
day 27th at clubrooms. 

March 2023. Around the Garages event will be kicked off by the Hamilton Club. Date to be advised. 

May 2023 Heads up there a plan in motion for a trip to the Grampians in May next year. 

GENERAL / ANY OTHER BUSINESS:  

No further business.  
 
MEETING CLOSED AT  8.25pm 
 
WINNER OF MONTHLY SPONSORS DRAWER 
Cocky's Award      
NEXT GENERAL MEETING, October 28th, 2022, at 7.30 pm. 
Followed by AGM. 
NEXT COMMITTEE MEETING, 3rd October 2022, at 7.30 pm  

Sign over a Gynecologist's Office: 

     "Dr. Jones, at your cervix.” 

On a Septic Tank Truck: 

Yesterday's Meals on Wheels 

On a Plumber's truck: 

"We repair what your husband fixed.” 

At the Electric Company: 

"We would be delighted if you send in your payment on time. 

         However, if you don't, YOU will be de-lighted.” 

In a Restaurant window: 

"Don't stand there and be hungry; come on in and 
get fed up.”  

FOR PUN LOVERS 
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 MOUNT GAMBIER VETERAN AND VINTAGE CAR CLUB INC. 

        Minutes of Committee Meeting held Monday 3rd  October 2022. 

MEETING COMMENCED AT 7.40 PM. 

PRESENT Stephen Scotland, Peter Roulstone, Peter Hopgood, Sonya Hosking, Jim Simpson., John C Hill, Nick Hunt, 

Haydn McPherson 

Visitor: Nil 

APOLOGIES: Morry Mashado 

CONFIRMATION OF PREVIOUS MINUTES: 

MOVED Peter Hopgood , Seconded Stephen Scotland, CARRIED.  

BUSINESS OUTSTANDING FROM PREVIOUS MEETING: In General Business 

FEDERATION NEWS: Nil 

CORRESPONDENCE IN : Nil 

CORRESPONDENCE OUT: email to Council regarding High wheeler Rally,  

OTHER CLUB NEWSLETTERS: The Bendigo Distributor, Colac Collectable Wind in the Hair, Holden’s Of Age Stawell,  

INVITATIONAL EVENTS: Nil 

Moved  Peter Roulstone, Seconded,      Jim Simpson that Correspondence is accepted as read. CARRIED 

CLUB EVENTS: 

Coffee morning at the clubrooms every Thursday from 10.00aam to 12.00 midday. Good numbers in attendance. 

October 9th. Run to Kingston SE details to be advised in SBT. Meet at clubrooms 8.00am leave 8.30am. Club run  

October 16th Geltwood static display at Millicent details see Morry or Facebook. 

 Lots of events on in November to choose from some will be club runs tba 

November 5th .Coonawarra Running Festival Show & Shine, paid entry via registration form SEE Morry if interested 
in going.  

 November 11th to 13th  Armstrong Sidley Rally in town. More details to come. 

November 19th Portland  Museum 50th Anniversary celebration.  See Morry, Facebook or SBT for details nearer the 
date. 

November 27th Casterton P.O.O day. See Morry, Facebook or SBT nearer the date  

November 20th to 25th High Wheeler Rally. More details from John C Hill to come. Club to cater a BBQ lunch on Sun-
day 20th at clubrooms. 

March 2023. Around the Garages event will be kicked off by the Hamilton Club. Date to be advised. 

May 2023 Heads up there a plan in motion for a trip to the Grampians in May next year. 

TREASURERS REPORT:  Our  Treasurer, Sonya Hosking presented a detailed financial report and accounts 
were presented for payment. 

Moved: Sonya Hosking, Seconded, Stephen Scotland, that the treasurer’s report is accepted, and accounts passed 
for payment. Carried. 

New Member Applications:  

The following applications were received for consideration. Application from Nickolas De Been, nominated by Peter 
Roulstone via email. Tony and Gerlinde Jones, nominated by Peter Roulstone. Glen, Traci, Charlie and Matilda 
Shephard nominated by John C Hill.                  . 
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Moved Sonya Hosking, Seconded Nick Hunt, that the new member applications be accepted and welcomed to the 
club. Carried.               

TOUR REPORT: Should we refund entrants that couldn’t attend. Committee decided to refund in full entrants that 
had to cancel due to illness. 

Financial report will be available next general meeting. 

GENERAL BUSINESS 

 
Moved Nick Hunt, Seconded Peter Roulstone that the club donate $100.00 to the Kalangadoo Remembers fund 

for slashing and providing the paddock for parking the tour cars at Kalangadoo. Carried. 

Newsletter. Plenty of discussion about the production of the SBT as we have no editor at this stage. Steve Scot-

land will investigate what’s required to produce a smaller version in the interim. Email list will need to be 

created for member who receive emailed version. 

The committee is calling for a  member to come forward and take on the Editor role.  

 Peter Hopgood advised the Builder will have a quote for building extension this month. John and Peter are in-

vestigating possible funding/ grants to help with the costs involved. 

 

COMMITTEE MEETING CLOSED At 8.45pm                        

NEXT MEETINGS 

General Meeting Friday, 28th October  2022 at 7.30 pm  

Committee Meeting, Monday, 7th November 2022, at 7.30 pm 
 

Sign on a Blinds and Curtain Truck 

     “Blind man driving.” 

In a Non-smoking Area: 

"If we see smoke, we will assume you are on fire and 

  will take appropriate action.” 

At a Car Dealership: 

"The best way to get back on your feet - miss 

a car payment.” 

And the best one for last…; 

Sign on the back of another Septic Tank Truck: 

“Caution - This Truck is full of Political Promises” 

A SIGN IN A SHOE REPAIR STORE READS: 

   We will heel you 

     We will save your sole 

       We will even dye for you. 

FOR PUN LOVERS 
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Old Car Ads 
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Car Club run to Kingston October 9th 2022 

An early start from the club rooms has us arriving at Kingston Lions Club Reserve just after 
10am. 
We could not have asked for a better day, no wind just brilliant sunshine, a good line up of 
all sorts of different vehicles. 
The old Power station engine was started and it caused much interest in getting them all of 
their seats to take the walk across the grassed part to the engine room. 
Returning to the cars to relax on out door chairs, talk and take in the views until lunch. 
The Kingston Lions Club supplied a good lunch of fish, salad and drinks followed by pudding 

and custard. 
After lunch many went their own ways, some to visit the museum other to the lighthouse and then on to 
“Kevs Tractor Kolection”  
Not far off 3pm members made their home after a great day. 
Thanks to the Southern Ports Vehicle and Motor Restoration Club for the invitation arranged through Bri-
an Ling. 
Those on the run were John Hill and Daisy accompanied by Kevin and Dianne Hill, 81 Commodore SLE, 
Clem and Deb Hutchesson 74 Beetle, Sonia and Graham Hosking ,modern, Allan and Helen Hansford ,84 
Statesman, Roger Rich and Barb, accompanied by  Ross and Nola Spencer. Jim and Sandra Simpson, 90 
Capri, Margaret and Lindsay Dines, XJ 6 Jaguar, Morry and Margret Mashado 98 BMW E 36.  
Morry, 
Club Captain,. 
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Car Club run to Kingston October 9th 2022 
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Club Calendar of upcoming Events 2022/2023 

 

  

October 28th Club General  Meeting Clubrooms 7.30pm, Shelton 

Street, please bring plate of 

supper to share 

 

November 3rd, 10th, 17th 

& 24th 

Car Club get together Meet at the Clubrooms 

10am Details page 4 

Margrett  

0417 416 637 

November 5th Coonawarra Running Festi-

val Show and Shine. Paid 

entry via registration form. 

Details page 6 Morry  0455 250 308 

November 11th to 13th Armstrong Sidley Rally in 

town. 

Details page 6 Morry 0455 250 308 

November 19th  Portland Museum 50th An-

niversary Celebrations 

Details page 6 Morry 0455 250 308 

November 20th to 25th  High Wheeler Rally visiting 

Mount Gambier 

Details page 6  John C Hill 0400 247 243 

November 25th Club General Meeting Clubrooms 7.30, Shelton 

Street, please bring a plate 

of supper to share. 

 

November 26th  Truck Show. Mount Gambier Show 

grounds. Details page 7 

 

November 26th and 27th Castertown Pride of Owner-

ship weekend. 

Details page 7 Morry 0455 250 308 

December 11th  Commercial Hotel Presentation Lunch. Details 

page 7 

Morry 0455 250 308 

March 2023 Around the Garages Hamilton Car Club. Stay 

Tuned 

 

May 2023 Club Run to the Grampians Stay tuned!!  

 


